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2nd March 2020
Dear Parents / Carers,
It has been brought to my attention by parents and children in Year 6 that many children have accounts on the social networking site, WhatsApp. Unfortunately, it would appear that some children are using it inappropriately as a tool for making offensive comments about each other. After seeing first-hand some of the activity and comments, I feel it is my responsibility to bring the following issues to your attention: Several children have multiple accounts with no privacy settings enabled. These are, therefore, public accounts where anyone can see pictures. Also, I have seen several instances of obscene comments which could be viewed as cyberbullying and are incredibly hurtful to the recipients. Furthermore, some comments might be seen to contravene the law and as you will be aware the age of criminal responsibility in England and Wales is 10 years old. In these instances, parents have a right to contact the police if they feel this is an appropriate course of action. As this is happening outside of school, I have a limited ability to intervene in these cases. 
                                                                                                                                                                                WhatsApp can be a very useful tool and a way for children to share ideas and experiences with friends as well as keep in touch with family members. The purpose of this letter is to make you aware of some ways in which it is being misused, so that you can take any action you deem necessary to safeguard your children. There is a wealth of valuable guidance about e-safety and other social media available in the Parents section of the school website. https://southwayjunior.eschools.co.uk/website/safeguarding__child_protection/409700 . 
                                                                                                                                                                                                     In school, we regularly discuss safe and responsible use of the Internet and social networking with all pupils. If you would like to discuss further any of these issues, please feel free to make an appointment through the school office and I will be happy to meet with you. 
Yours sincerely,
Mr P Newbold
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